Budget & Planning Committee
Ackerman Hall Alumni Room
January 20, 2015

Present:  Ray Brown, Ken Watson, Jeff Carman, Gerri Silveria, Steve Tanner, Peter Maille, Kelly Marriott, Gerri Silveira, Phillip Sebastiani, Ted Takamura (via phone), Farooq Sultan, Interim President Jay Kenton, Sue Cain, Teresa Carson-Mastrude

The meeting was called to order at 1:05pm

Minutes from the previous meeting were not available.

Old Business
Ray Brown noted that he will be a member of EOU’s Board of Trustees and also noted that the attorney has suggested that EOU continue with the current shared governance model for the time being. Ray noted that the board will be extremely busy with board training and adoption of bylaws and policies in the upcoming months.

Enrollment
Farooq reviewed the current enrollment numbers with the group. Application numbers are up from this time last year but we are lagging in processing them due to loss of staff in Admissions.

President Kenton’s Update
President Kenton shared a handout with the powerpoint presentation that will was presented to the OUS Board and noted that the meeting in June will be the final OUS Meeting. This meeting will be held at EOU. It was discussed with the group that enrollment needs to come up or there would be a need to implement further cuts.  EOU is seeing some savings by cutting under-enrolled classes and will see further savings when some of the classes complete the “teach-out”. The group discussed affordability with Kenton and it was noted by President Kenton that he feels that there needs to be some changes made at EOU. We currently do not have strength in natural resources or health programs. President Kenton that EOU Board of Trustees will hold the institution/President accountable. The eastern Oregon area has seen a population decline and jobs are needed to bring/keep people in the area. 

Funding for the TRU’s was discussed and Kenton noted that HECC will not fund Idaho and Washington students at EOU as has been done in the past. EOU needs to work on enrollment or it will not be sustainable and needs a leader who will be aggressive. 

Bookstore RFP
Jeff Carman and the group discussed presentations made to EOU by Follett and Barnes and Noble. It is hoped that a decision will be made in the next few weeks on a vendor to take over the bookstore.


[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm

Respectfully Submitted
Teresa Carson-Mastrude

